
 

January 28, 2021  
 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
201 High St SE, Salem OR 97301 
PO Box 1088, Salem OR 97308-1088 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am writing to cancel the Certificate of Authority for Willamette University, Company 
ID 8256. This was set up years ago because Tokyo International University of America 
(TIUA) resided on our campus, and it was believed that this was needed in order for 
them to use phone and internet services on our campus.  
 
TIUA no longer resides on our campus as of March of 2020. It is possible that they will 
be re-established at some point in the future, but if so, they will be a non-profit that is 
part of Willamette University. There is no need to consider Willamette University as a 
Telecommunications Services Provider.  
 
Thank you for your help with this matter.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jackie Barretta 
VP & CIO 
 
 


